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Dec 18th - Christmas Party 

"Dare to Care” 

We had another great meeting for the Downtown Optimist Club.  We met a DeLegge’s Banquet 
hall on Thursday, December 12th to honor the top 8 Seniors from Bosse, Central, Mater Dei and 
Reitz. The students were selected by the counselors at each school and are the top scholastic   
students.  
 
We had over 40 people attending including the students, parents, counselors, and principals. 
President Rich Hawley opened the meeting and called on Jeff Olson to present the invocation, 
and Pledge of Allegiance to our Flag. 
 
After dining on Baked Ziti and Fettuccini Alfredo, President Rich offered trivia questions to 
each table with a Christmas Theme.  No money collected as it was a “No  Money Thursday”.  
  
Next up was the presentation of plaques to the Students by President Rich. 
 
Bosse – Ethan Banks and Emma Roth 
Central – Addison Emig and Maggie Low 
Mater Dei – Adam Barnes and Luke Kassenbrock 
Reitz –Hannah Bryan and Luke Sergesketter 
 
President Rich has some very thoughtful advice about their upcoming College experience.  We 
ended the meeting by reciting the Optimist Creed. 
 
After the meeting all the students gathered for a picture by the Christmas Tree. 
 
A great meeting……don’t miss our Christmas Party next Wednesday on the 18th.  If you have 
not already done so, let President Rich know if you are coming and email him with your         
reservation.  rich@johnlaw.com  Cost will be $10 from Renne’s. 
 
That will be our last meeting for this year with our first meeting in January on the 8 th with the 
meeting room moving to the front of the building (glass room) adjacent to the Blue and Gold 
Room. 
 
Ron Eberhart 
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